Parish Council Report for Birdsong
July 2012

Since my last report the Parish Council has had two meetings.   There was also a special meeting for villagers to discuss seeking financial support from the Village Distribution Fund, and, of course, many of us enjoyed the splendid Diamond Jubilee celebrations at the beginning of June.
To begin with the Jubilee: the variety of activities were a great credit to the community spirit of the village.  The Jubilee Olympics were fun (even if a few people discovered muscles they’d forgotten they had), and the sun managed to shine for most of the day and into the evening for the picnic.  The musical contributions by the mixed choir and our local star guitarist were amazing – though the bullocks across the river clearly exhibited their philistine taste by galloping away as the singers got into full voice!  The church events on the Sunday also went well.  The street party on the Tuesday was a triumph of positive thinking with the huge crowds ignoring the incessant rain, and doing their best to do justice to the enormous quantities of splendid food.  Birdingbury Jubilee mugs were distributed to all the children in the village thanks to Councillor Chris Morton’s good work in arranging this.   All-in-all it was great and owed its success to a lot of hard work by a large team of villagers, ably co-ordinated by Councillor Gaynor Davy.  A big thank you from us all to the army of helpers.  The completion of the footpath up to the church in time for the Jubilee weekend provided the icing on the cake!
The Parish Council is still waiting for the County Council (CC) contractors to carry out the Speed Aware improvements to the four entrances to the village – aimed at reducing speed as vehicles come into the 30mph zone.  We have been told that changes in CC contractors is causing the delay.  The Parish Council will continue to press for this work to be done.  Councillors will be meeting CC highways officers to explore ways of improving the ‘jitty’ between Main Street and Back Lane.  The current state of the steps is causing understandable concern to those who use this route.  Improvements to the state of some of the footpaths will also be taken up with these officers.
Fund raising for the replacement of our bus shelter has gone very well.  With contributions from the Parish Council, the Village Distribution Fund and generous villager donations almost all of the 

£5,800 needed has now been raised.  The dwarf brick wall is now in place, the oak frame has been ordered, and the working party will, I’m sure, be keen to complete the structure once it arrives.  

Councillor Ian Tipton has continued to pursue the up-dating of the village Emergency Plan.  His article elsewhere in this edition provides some helpful advice to all villagers on how best to be prepared for emergencies.

The Parish Council has supported the work of our Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator, Jackie Morton, our Community Police Support Officer, Helena Steadman and Warwickshire Trading Standards to set up the ‘No Rogue Traders’ initiative in the village.  This was given wide publicity in the local press.  Let’s hope that this is effective in ending the spate of dodgy callers we have experienced over the last few months.
Our next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 18th September in the Birbury.  Visitors are very welcome: do come along either to pose a question or just to see what we do!  
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